GREATER EGYPT REGIONAL PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT COMMISSION
(GREATER EGYPT) 
MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE COMMISSION

MAY 9, 2017
The Regular Meeting of the Commission convened on Tuesday, May 9, at 7:05 p.m. at the offices of GERPDC, Marion, Illinois.    

Commission Members Present:, Jason Ashmore, Cindy Humm (Franklin County); Brandon Brown, Robert Hopkins, Julie Peterson (Jackson County); Scott Wilmouth (Kinkaid Lake Conservancy District:); Steve Damron,    James Malone (Jefferson County);  Mary Ellen Bechtel (Mt. Vernon); James Epplin, Fred Kelly, Brian Otten (Perry County); Andrew Crossman (Du Quoin); Robert Spencer (Pinckneyville); Ron Ellis (Williamson County); Kathy Lively (Herrin); Robert Butler (Marion).


Commission Members Absent: Neil Hargis, Steve Leek (Franklin County); Fred Kronditz (Benton); Cate Dinn (West Frankfort);  John Rendleman (Jackson County); Gary Williams (Carbondale); Steve Draege, Cliff Lindemann (Jefferson County); Josh Gross (Perry County);  Brent Gentry, Jeffery Robinson, Greg Smothers (Williamson County); Mark T. Krones (Carterville).

Staff  present: Cary M. Minnis, Executive Director and Jenny Richardson, Administrator.
Call to Order
Ms. Peterson, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m.  It was determined that a quorum was physically present.  The proceedings of the meeting were recorded.
Minutes of the Regular of the Commission, Treasurer’s Report, and List of Bills

 Motion was made by Mr. Hopkins and seconded by Mr. Damron to approve the Minutes of the Regular Meeting of the Commission of April 11, 2017, as received.  All members present voted “AYE”.   Motion carried.  

Motion was made by Ms. Humm and seconded by Mr. Spencer accepting the Financial Report of April 30, 2017, as received.  All members present voted "AYE".  Motion carried.   

Motion made by Mr. Damron and seconded by Mr. Malone, authorizing the payment of expenditures over $500 on the List of Bills, including a Lochmueller contractual payment, as received.  All members present voted "AYE".  Motion carried. 

Correspondence

None
Old Business - Administrative
Executive Committee Meetings of April 11 and May 3
Minutes of the May 3 Executive Committee Meeting were distributed.  Motion made by Mr. Butler and seconded by Mr. Malone to accept the Executive Committee Minutes of the April 11and May 3, 2017 Meetings.  All members present voted “AYE”.  Motion carried.
Old Business - Program

Staff Program Report to the Commission

Motion was made by Ms. Lively and seconded by Mr. Ashmore  accepting the Staff Program Report to the Commission of April, 2017, as received.  All members present voted “AYE”.  Motion carried.  

Water Quality Management Program

Staff  conducted a presentation at the first Watershed Advisory Council meeting for the Lake Creek Watershed Study.  The creek in Johnston City flooded with the rains we had recently. The lake monitoring program for 2017 has started, staff  has spent time on the lakes training volunteers.
EDA  


Mr. Minnis reported that in June we will celebrate being designated Economic Development District for 50 years. During those 50 years, the district has received about $50 million in planning grants and grants for Industrial Parks and other projects in the district. The Regional Director of EDA has committed to attend and also a  Deputy Director from the Washington staff. The event is planned for  June 2, with location to be determined.  Three locations are being considered:  Mt. Vernon (getting a new 100 acre Industrial Park); Rend Lake College (just finished a purchased robots to train potential employees for businesses); and Southern Illinois Airport (has a current EDA road project).  We need to celebrate what EDA has meant to the Commission. Thanks to Mayor Ashmore in assisting media/public announcements for DRA.   Will be asking other members for statements to describe EDA development in their areas.

There is a pending EDA grant award to Jefferson County for $1.5 million matched with $1.6 million from IDOT to do a road project.  Jefferson County has received a letter of consideration and more information as requested will be forwarded to EDA.
DRA

Mr. Minnis also noted that applications for the DRA 2017 funding cycle are due May 31.  DRA did get  community infrastructure funds again.  If you are aware of any projects, please contact staff to help prepare the application.
Transportation Planning 

Mr. Minnis reported the MPO Consultant is about to finalize the Transit Study.  The Study will likely be presented by the Consultant at the Policy Committee meeting in June.  This can have far reaching implications for the transit districts.

RFQs for two additional studies have been advertised.  One response for Intelligent Transportation Study of the IL Route 13 Corridor (ITS) study from Fair Street in Marion to Murphysboro to upgrade lights was received, and 7 responses for a Study for a pedestrian overpass at IL Rt. 13 at Ray Fosse Park in Marion were received.
Hazard Mitigation Grants


West Frankfort received a $6.5 million grant to move their wastewater plant out of the flood plain.  Construction work on the project is in process.


Reed Station Mobile Home Park:  Program was a success after visiting the former Mobile Home Park, it was flooded again with all the rains last weekend.

Mayor Butler said that Marion received a $6 million grant under Public Law 566 several years ago from USDA for flooding problems.  Marion qualified as a rural area, others might want to  check with USDA to see if they qualify as a rural area.  


Williamson County will team up with IEPA for a Waste Management Recycling collection event on Saturday, May 13 from 8:00 am to 3:00 pm at Aisin. 
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New Business – Administrative
Miscellaneous

Mr. Minnis noted he has been working with the Executive Committee regarding the annual budget.  More revenue is anticipated, with the prospect of hiring additional staff and promoting current staff.  The FY 18 budget will be presented in June for discussion. He is also working with the Executive Committee on administrative tasks including procurement standards, personnel policy, and by-laws.

Discussion was held about the contributions of Aisin to the Community.  Mr. Minnis encouraged  members to start thinking about nominees for the business/industry and meritorious service awards for this year.
New Business – Program
 None


Next meeting will be held in Mt. Vernon on June 13.
Adjournment

Motion was made by Ms. Bechtel and seconded by Mr. Kelly to adjourn the meeting.   The meeting adjourned at 7:35   p.m.  

Handouts
May 3 Executive Committee Minutes
Copies of all background documents furnished to the Commission in connection with this meeting are on file in the office of Greater Egypt, Marion, Illinois.
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